Library Advisory Committee

Minutes

September 20, 2011, Library Conference Room

The meeting was called to order by Florence Mannion at 7:35 p.m.  The Statement of Compliance was then read by Florence.

Attendance
The following members were present: Florence Mannion, Mary Forbes, Lauren Ryan, Ruth DeBang, Barbara Kreder, Pat Stabile, Elizabeth Havrilla, Elizabeth Okereke (Student Representative), Susan Feibush, Keith McCoy.
Allan Igo was excused.  

Secretary’s Report
The minutes were then presented, as distributed after the June Meeting, then read by Mary Forbes. Ruth DeBang moved to accept the minutes which was seconded by Pat Stabile.  All present voted in favor.

Treasurer’s Report

All accounts balanced.

A copy of this report will be placed on file for audit.

An accounting of account balances and activity was distributed via email prior to the meeting.  

County Report

Keith McCoy, SCLS assistant director attended his first meeting of the North Plainfield Library Advisory Committee and delivered the county report.  
Keith noted that the library commission has not met this summer, and that library periodical subscriptions were moved Ebsco to WB Cox.

Keith shared the results of the recently conducted Lost Patron Survey. The survey was created to determine why patrons have not renewed their library cards. Library cards automatically expire every 3 years in an effort to keep our patron information up to date.  Of the people that responded to the survey, 91% said they were not aware that their cards had expired. 70% of respondents gave SCLS a score of “A”, 23% gave SCLS a “B”. When asked what they would like to see more of from SCLS, 45% said “nothing they can think of”. 10% and 12% said more hours and more books, respectively. 

Keith also discussed the creation of a Library Foundation. He reported that the bylaws had been drafted and that once they were approved by the commission they would be sent out to Friends groups and advisory boards. At that point each board and Friends group would decide if they would like to join the foundation. Each group would have access to any money they shared with the foundation, while enjoying the benefits of an increased return on their savings.
Keith is responsible for the branch agreements for SCLS. He will obtain the files from Brian and begin the process of making sure all branch agreements (ours included) are up to date. 
Keith mentioned that the library commission sent a letter to Ryan Kenny commending him for his Eagle Scout project at the North Plainfield Library.
Branch Director’s Report

Lauren spoke about full time staff member June DeCaro’s recent passing. She said that June’s family mentioned they would like to have a plaque with June’s name in the library. Lauren told the family she would speak with the board and get back to them. The board suggested Lauren compile a list of suggestions for the family to best determine how we can memorialize June at the library. 
Bryan Thomson was hired as a Library Circulation Assistant III. 
Recent improvements in the building include new furniture from Borders, a recycling dumpster, energy efficient lights, a new book drop at the circulation desk, and the completion of the Eagle Scout landscaping project. The library is still waiting to hear about the money from the capital improvement budget. This money will allow for the replacement of unsafe flooring, wiring in the building, and partial renovation of the children’s room. 

Selwa Shamy has been offering programs for adults. They have included music and health programs. Programs in the fall will focus on antique appraisal, music, Hispanic heritage, and meditation. Summer reading programs and the 2nd Summer Photo Contest were both successful.

School is back in session. Outreach to the school during the summer was somewhat successful. Lauren was able to approve a letter to be sent home with all elementary and middle school students regarding what services the library and can not offer after school. The behavior policy was revised over the summer and crowd management continues.
A patron objected to the fact that a petition was left in the library regarding the possible closing of the North Plainfield post office. Since the petition was not political in nature Lauren and the library board agreed that it could remain in the library. Mary Forbes suggested we have a written policy on this issue. Lauren read the Bridgewater Library policy on distribution of literature and petitions. 

New Business
Mary Forbes discussed the bylaws revision submitted by Allan Igo. The submitted bylaws would amend the membership section to read “5.  There will be two (2) positions for student representatives from local high schools.  These positions will be Ex Officio.
Mary Forbes stated that any change in the ordinance would need to be approved by the borough council. The borough council is unlikely to pass this ordinance as it would involve minors being sworn onto the board (this would be a legal issue). Ruth suggested we ask the school board to send student observers that would have a voice, but no vote. This could or could not be in the bylaws, or simply a letter sent to the superintendent asking her to send a student representative. 

The library committee requested a detailed statement of deposits and expenditures, rather then a general statement. 
A motion was made by Mary Forbes and seconded by Ruth DeBang to acknowledge the improvements to library grounds made by Ryan Kenny and the Soil Sisters. A letter will be sent to both parties acknowledging the library advisory committee’s deep appreciation for their hard work.

Good of the Order

A reminder that the next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, November 15th at 7:30 p.m.

Motion to adjourn was made by Pat Stabile and seconded by Barbara Kreder.  All voted in favor, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:48 pm.
Submitted by,

Lauren Ryan

Branch Director
